
Finance Bill 2017

The Finance Bill 2017 follows the release of the 2017/2018 Budget Speech, which was announced
 on 30th March 2017. The Bill incorporates new provisions in the tax law and amendments to the 
various provisions in the various Acts.

We now provide a summary of the changes in the Finance Bill as tabulated in the following pages:

The Finance Bill,  2017 published on 3rd April,  2017 has amended various tax 
provisions while at the same time providing clarity on the existing provisions.
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Contacts

‘Grant Thornton’ refers to the brand under which the Grant Thornton member firms provide assurance, tax and 
advisory services to their clients and/or refers to one or more member firms, as the context requires. Grant Thornton 
International Ltd (GTIL) and the member firms are not a worldwide partnership. GTIL and each member firm is a 
separate legal entity. Services are delivered by the  member firms. GTIL does not provide services to clients. GTIL 
and its member firms are not agents of, and do not obligate, one another and are not liable for one another’s acts 
or omissions.

The  increase  in  tax  bands  has  been  received  with  open  arms.  This  follows  an 
expansion of the bands by a similar margin in the last budget with an effective 
date  of  1  January  2017.  This  is  a  welcome  move  especially  given  that  it  had 
previously taken 12 years since the bands were last expanded. We expect that this
 trend will continue as we with the annual rate of inflation adjustment.

The gaming,  lottery,  betting and firms running competition prizes  industry  have 
been  adversely  affected  by  the  Bill.  The  increase  in  taxes  is  a  big  blow  to  the 
industry  that  has  grown  tremendously  in  the  recent  years.  The  unintended 
consequences  of  the  increase  may  be  a  drive  to  the  practice  of  underground 
industry  and lead to  illegal  gaming.  Alternatively,  the  betting and gaming firms 
may choose to relocate outside the country denying revenue to the country.

We look forward to seeing that bread manufactures and maize millers pass down 
the benefit to the common mwananchi in the form of reduced commodity prices.

The  Finance  Bill  has  also  extended  the  tax  amnesty  deadline  by  which  income 
earned  outside  Kenya  needs  to  be  declared  to  30th  June  2018.  Further,  the 
voluntarily  declared funds will  need to  be repatriated into  Kenya in  order  for  a  
taxpayer to take advantage of the amnesty. This has provided some clarity on the
 conditions around the tax amnesty and the taxpayer awaits further clarification 
from the KRA in respect to the guidelines that were recently issued. 

Conclusion
The amendments to the various Act are largely welcomed and we hope to see the 
benefits trickle down to the final consumer.
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•  Please  get  in  touch  with  us  to
 find  out  more about how this 
affects you.
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